
 
 

Commodore’s Corner June 2021 
 

Hi everyone, 
 
It is hard to believe we are almost half way 
through the year. 
The take a kid fishing was held last month. The 
kids had a great time and caught plenty of fish.  
(See article in the newsletter.) 
Our club tractor is back on the beach after a 
trip into town for repairs.   Please look after our 
tractor and  notify me if there are any issues or 
damage to the tractor. 
  May club weekend was fished with 4 boats 
getting on the water, the fishing was a bit slow 
at first but with a bit of persistence a good feed 
was caught. 
  Our last club weekend of the season is 
coming up on the 19/20th June. Kahawai is still 
the mystery fish so if the weather is fine, do get 
out there and give it a go! 
The AGM and end of season prize giving  is 
being held on the 25th of July 10am at the 
Pukemanu.    Voting on the Club joining the N.Z 
Sports Fishing Association/Legasea will be 
held, so  please make an effort to attend.   It’s a 
great catch up and a chance to meet other 
members. 

                                        Commodore Heath     

 
 
Can all TROPHY Holders please return them to 
Liz Warren or Commodore Heath as soon as 
possible so new names can be engraved 
before our AGM on the 25th of JULY.  
 Dick of the year AWARD.   If you know of 
someone that merits receiving this prestigious 
award,  please contact Commodore Heath on 
027 482 2404 so he make up a list. 

 
 

Repercussions from the last Minister's management 

decisions for blue cod around the South Island are still 

being strongly felt. The traffic light system with stringent 

transiting rules applying to recreational fishers, imposed 

by Fisheries New Zealand, is causing lots of anxiety 

amongst fishers especially on the east coast. The new 

regime is not fair or practical.  

  

This is another scenario where agreements with fishers 

were reached after consultation and then alternative 

decisions were made behind closed doors, surprising 

everyone.  

  

There is no substitute for good process, and Fisheries 

New Zealand need to take responsibility for creating this 

anxiety unnecessarily and then address local fishers' 

concerns.  

  
Our fisheries management team and local fishing club 
representatives continue to engage with Fisheries New 

Zealand to achieve a workable solution.  
 



 
 
 

 
 
 

Wiremu went into Clareville Bakery 
yesterday to buy a cake!  He was looking in 
the cabinet & all the cakes were $25 
except one which was $35. 
Wiremu asked Peter Icke, the baker why 
that was   & Pete replied 
                 " That’s Madeira" cake. 
 
 
 

NOTICE OF AGM & Prize Giving  
Sunday 25th JULY 2021 
   As usual 10.00 am start at the Pukemanu. 
Always a great day,  a door prize, raffles & 
lovely food.  Come along & share your 
fishing tales with like minded people. 
  There will be a couple of vacancies for the 
Committee, so if you would like to put your 
name forward, please don’t be shy, get a 
mate to nominate you. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
The following are some ideas sent to me from 
older Club members as their ways of filling in 
their day when they get bored at home. 

   
   
  
1. 

  

   
At lunch time, sit in your parked car with 
sunglasses on, point a hair dryer at passing 
cars and watch them slow down!   

   
  
2. 

  

  
On all your check stubs, 
write, "For Sexual 
Favors"   
   

   
  

  
Skip down the street rather than walk, and 



3. 

  
see how many looks you get.   
   

   
  
4. 

  

  
With a serious face, order a Diet Water 
whenever you go out to eat.   
   

   
  
5. 

  

  
Sing along at The Opera.   
  

   
  
6. 

  

  
When the money comes out of the ATM, 
scream 'I Won! I Won!'   

   
  
7. 

  

  
When leaving the Zoo, start running towards 
the car park, yelling, 'Run For Your Lives! 
They're Loose!'   
   

   
  
8. 

  

  
Tell your children over dinner, 'Due to the 
economy, we are going to have to let one of 
you go....'   

   
  
9. 

  

  
Pick up a box of condoms at the pharmacy, 
go to the counter and ask where the fitting 
room is.   

 And my favourite from Charlie Baldwin!!! 
 

   
  
10. 

  

  
Go to a large Department store's fitting 
room, drop your drawers to your ankles and 
yell out, "There's no paper in here!"   

 
 
 
  Pukemanu Annual “Take a kid fishing Trip” 
2021 
 
This year’s Kids Fishing Trip was held again on the 
Kapiti Coast, again with John Farquhar from 
Wellington Fishing Charters We were blessed with a 
beautiful day with light winds and plenty of 
Sunshine This year we had 20 children from various 
Primary Schools along with 5 helpers This years 
fishing was outstanding probably the best that we 
have had in quite a few years, the regular fish types 
were coming up with ease including plenty of 
Tarakihi and Kahawai, then out of the blue one of 
the kids called out “what type of fish is that”, 

everybody raced to the side to see a John Dory on 
the surface, then another and another, I think in 
total 8 John Dory were caught. 
 Owen Riddell who also came along to help turned 
to me and said, “Bro mark this spot”, so I scanned 
the coastline and assured him that we would be 
able to come back and nail some of these prized 
John Dory. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 Once the excitement had passed we fired up the 
barbie and cooked up a feed for all on board It was 
a great day where heaps of fish was filleted and 



packed up for the kids to take home Also a big 
thanks to Hunting and Fishing and Warren 
Anderson for the back packs filled with goodies for 
the kids to take home Can’t wait to do it again next 

year. 

                             

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 



 
 
These kids will always remember this day,  for 
many, it will be the start of a life long passion. 
 
 
 

 
 

              

Valued Sponsors: 
Forest Management (N.I.) Ltd. 

 

Just A note to All TRACTOR KEY 

HOLDERS.      Once you have finished 

with the tractor & parked it up, PLEASE 

LOCK IT UP.    Commodore Heath 

 



First there was BIRD FLU, then SWINE FLU, then 
EBOLA, then MAD COW disease,  CHINESE 
HORNET 
NOW we have  the ASIAN MOTH! 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
Thank God  for church ladies with typewriters. 

These  sentences (with all the 
BLOOPERS) actually appeared in 
church bulletins or were announced in 
church services: 

  
The Fasting & Prayer Conference includes meals. 
  

The sermon this morning: 'Jesus Walks on the 
Water.'  The sermon tonight:  

'Searching for Jesus.' 
  

Ladies, don't forget the rummage sale. It's a 
chance to get rid of those things not 
worth keeping around the house. Bring 
your husbands. 

  
Remember in prayer the many who are sick of our 

community.  Smile at someone who is 
hard to love. Say 'Hell' to someone who 
doesn't care much about you. 

  
Don't let worry kill you off - let the Church help. 
  
Miss Charlene Mason sang 'I will not pass this way 

again,' giving obvious pleasure to the 
congregation. 

 
For  those of you who have children and don't 

know it, we have a nursery downstairs. 
  
Next Thursday there will be try-outs for the choir. 

They need all the help they can get. 
  
Irving Benson and Jessie Carter were married on 

October 24 in the church. So ends a 
friendship that began in their school 
days. 

  
A bean supper will be held on Tuesday evening in 

the church hall. Music will follow. 
  
At the evening service tonight, the sermon topic 

will be 'What Is Hell?'  
Come early and listen to our choir practice. 
 
 

 
Commodore Heath with a couple of tasty 

Bluenose. 
 



  
 
 

 
 
Obviously a great day on the Water Heath.  

 
 
 

 

 

 

Radio Watch Channel 4.  

First call up from 7.30 am 

WeighMaster. 

Brendan  and Liz Walker  33 Grey Street 

Martinborough 06 306 9615  

Next Club weekend  10th & 11th JULY 

 

CONTACT DETAILS FOR COMMITTEE 

MEMBERS: 

Commodore Heath Riddell 0274 822 404 

Vice Commodore Tony Kerr 0274 987 991 

Club Captain Owen Riddell 0212 404 308 

Sec/Treasurer Liz Warren 027 304 9689  

Editor   Wiremu Telford  0274 494 759 

W/masters Liz & Gaffer  0274 476 991 

Gavin Hodgekiss   0272 468 641 

Charlie Baldwin  0272 441 602 



Shane Baldwin 021 515 039 

Warwick Anderson 0220 725 349 

Chris Simmonds 0272 433 489 

Rob Glanville  0275 600 092 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 The other day, Blaine & Campbell were  walking 
into  Ev’s Bar . 

 Coming into the Bar at the same time was this 
smoking hot 19, maybe 18 year old, 
blonde,   she was hot. 

Blaine commented to Campbell, “wow , look at 
that!” 

Campbell looked in her direction & said to Blaine, 
"I wonder what her mother looks like." 

 
(Age is a terrible thing…just saying Ed.) 
 

 
 
 
Dan White & I got out for a fish  Saturday a week 

ago. 
The sea was flat, no wind & sunny, perfect day for 

a fish .  We managed to land some 
good sized cod, no Tarakihi, but a 
couple of nice Grey boy sharks. (don’t 
scoff whanau, this fish is the nicest 
eating fish cooked in batter .) Ed. 

 
 

 
Note the beanie Dan’s wearing,   subtle 

advertising??? 
 



Man: “Doctor, my girlfriend is pregnant but we 
always use protection and the rubber 
never broke. How is it possible?” 

Doctor: “Let me tell you a story. There was 
once a hunter who always carried a 
gun wherever he went. One day he 
took his umbrella instead of his gun 
and went out. 

A lion suddenly jumped in front of him. In order 
to scare the lion, the hunter used the 
umbrella like a gun, and shot the lion, 
and it died.” 

Man: “Nonsense!! Someone else must have 
shot the lion.” 

Doctor: “My point exactly! Next patient please.” 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

HEAVIEST FISH 2021 Season 
 
Barracoutta    Jacob Warren     5.62 
Blue cod          Liz Warren           3.02 
Blue Nose       Leisa Riddell        4.85 
Groper            Chris Oakly          29.52 
Gurnard         Terry Liggett          1.37 
John Dory      Chris Simmonds    2.72 
Kahawai         Ricky Aburn           2.96 
Kingfish          Charlie Baldwin   11.27 
Red Cod          John Crawford      3.58 
Terakihi          Chris Simmonds    2.62 
Trumpeter        Gary Warren         9.21 
Snapper           Ian Warren           3.22 
Tuna                 Liz Warren            8.89 
 

 
 

 
 
 

"How come when you mix water and flour 
together you get glue... and then you 
add eggs and sugar and you get 
cake? 

Where does the glue go?" – Betty Crocker 
Answer: On the hips and thighs 



Did you hear about the fat, alcoholic 
transvestite? All he wanted to do 
was eat, drink and be Mary. 

 

 

 

New Chilly Bins for SALE (Price Reduction) 

 
 

 
 

price list for chilly bins. 

100 L = $ 280 

125 L = $ 380 

150 L = $ 430 

Contact by TXT  02113 20917 

 

 
My old  mate Euan  has always had an interest in 

Racehorses & has owned a few.  Last 
year the Tauherenikau Racing 
committee decided to have an owners 
race, where the owners would be 
jockeys & ride their own horses. 

               Euan  was more than happy to compete, 
his horse was favourite on the day of the 
race meeting. 

           At the start, Euan’s horse was well ahead of 
the field. His horse rounded the final 
corner, when suddenly Euan was hit on 
the head by a turkey and a string of 
sausages. 

He managed to keep control of his mount and 
pulled back into the lead, only to be 

struck by a box of Christmas crackers 
and a dozen mince pies as he went over 
the last fence. 

With great skill Euan managed to steer the horse 
to the front of the field once more when, 
on the run in, he was struck on the head 
by a bottle of sherry and a Christmas 
pudding. 

 Thus distracted, he succeeded in coming only 
second. 

Euan immediately went to the race stewards to 
complain that he had been seriously 
Hampered. 

 
True!  I would’nt fib!   Ed.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

The following letter & photos were sent to 

me by a couple of American mates, Mary & 

Rob. Ed. 

 
Greetings friends, 
 
 Rob and I were visiting Dallas during the deep 
freeze that bore down on much of Texas in mid 
February. So, one evening in early May after 
Rob was reading his emails he asked me if I 
would consider volunteering at the Alaska 
Airmen's Airshow in Palmer, AK which is about 
45 miles NE of Anchorage.  Sure, why not?  
Better to volunteer than just attend the airshow 
so we could meet more people.  Next thing I 
know the "travel agent" in Rob kicked in and 
four days later we were packed and ready to 
go. Use our frequent flyer points on Delta and 
made the flights to Anchorage, picked up our 
rental car and checked into the Pioneer Motel 
in Palmer w/o a hitch.  Enjoyed our breakfast of 
wine and Biscoff biscuits on the flight heading 
west! Sitting in Comfort Class made this 

possible by the way! 🛩😋And I enjoyed the 

view from my window seat. 
 



   
 
During our 11 day get away the temperatures 
ranged from the mid 30s to mid 40s  F which is 
why it seemed comfortable compared to our 
Dallas visit.  We were prepared with many 
layers and were gifted sweatshirts for being 
volunteers at the airshow.  
 
The airshow was just two days over 
the weekend of 8th & 9th.  Admission is free so 
there was quite a good turn out.  Rob was in 
charge of parking cars and directing traffic to 
planes flying in.  And I was in charge of taking 
admission and monitoring kids who wanted to 
enjoy the "obstacle  course”…. 
 

 
 
  a series of 4 bounce houses!  It was fun to see 
kids having FUN and being kids, even some of 
the parents enjoyed the obstacle course!  I had 
some regulars and I encouraged parents to 
spring for the "multi-ride package" for the kids 
as they would sleep well that night.  The 
activities over the weekend were varied and 
when doors closed at 6 PM we still had several 

hours to tour around due to the long daylight 
hours at this time of year.  We also had access 
to leftover goodies from the welcoming night 
fete for volunteers so didn't dine out the work 
nights. Our motel was very nice and 
accommodating and cost less than the Malibu 
we rented!!  
  The Super Cub pictured  was raffled off the 
last day of the show and unfortunately none of 
our neighbors nor us had winning tickets. 
 

 
 
On the 10th we drove back to Anchorage to 
turn in our rental car & do a Costco run before 
boarding our charter flight to visit a friend we 
hadn't seen in 40 yrs when we were sailing in 
the South Pacific!!  Watch out, some of you that 
I still keep in touch with but haven't seen in too 
many years...we may come knocking??  We did 
more volunteer work with Brent as he was 
preparing for the upcoming tourist/fishing 
season.  His B&B in Seldovia on the Kenai 
Peninsula has three rooms and he takes guests 
on charter fishing trips mainly for Halibut.  

 

 
 



We highly recommend Seldovia if you want to 
get away from it all and enjoy the vistas and 
mother nature.We  met several locals and they 
were very friendly.   
 

 
 
.  The blue roofed building  is Brent's home and 
B&B.  He winters his boat in the plastic shed 
then docks at the local marina. The vistas are 
stunning, and I could have walked for hours to 
explore the area but had some chores to do to 
earn my keep! 
 

 

 
 
 After a week in Seldovia we had to catch the 
Big Bird back home. We'll be back though!! 

Mary & Rob 
 
(Thank you Rob & Mary for letting me share 
this.    & please, if you do decide to head 
back to the South Pacific, you had better 
make “Godzone” part of the trip. Wiremu.) 
 
 

A reminder to all our members. 

Pukemanu Boating & Fishing Club requires 
ALL members to belong to the Cape 
Palliser Marine Radio Association. 

Please ensure you have paid your fee, if 
you have’nt, please go to WWW.cpmr.org.nz  

 

 

 

 
 

 

http://www.cpmr.org.nz/


  

Pukemanu Boating and Fishing Club 
Results 8/9 May 2021 
  
  
  
1st      Chris Oakly 
2nd     Heath Riddell 
2rd    Leisa Riddell 
  
Heaviest Blue Cod: 
Charlie Baldwin   2.41 
  
  
  
Heaviest Terakihi:    
Owen Riddell   2.05 
  
Average Angler: 
Owen Riddell    334.13 
  
Heaviest Fish: 
  
No change from last club day 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
The following are the reasons why some 
school teachers Drink.  
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
Masterton Council workers enjoying afternoon tea. 

 

Please don’t try this Gary, it won’t be good for 
your knee bro!    just saying Ed. 



 

 

7year old John Lock with a great Puka weighing in 
at 18kgs!  John’s PB Fish.  He looks proud as! 

 

Wiremu & Tit had leased a shop  

in a new shopping mall..... 
 & were sitting down for a  
break in their soon-to-be new shop... 
 
As yet, the shop wasn't ready,with only a few 

shelves set up.  
Tit said to the Wiremu,     
"I bet any minute now, 

some senior pensioner  is 

going to walk by,  put their 

face to the window, and 

ask what we're selling." 
No sooner were the words 

out of his mouth when, 

sure enough, a curious old 

woman walked to the 

window, had a peek, and in a soft voice asked,   



 
"What are you selling here?"     
 
Tit replied sarcastically,     
"We're selling ass-holes." 
 

Without skipping a beat, the old dear said,     
"Must be doing well...     
Only two left." 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

A big thank you to Keith Ingram,  Publisher & 
editor of Professional SKIPPER Magazine for 
allowing the use of his editorial about 
Commercial Fishing. Ed. 

Please read the following page. 

  



 

 



  

  

 

 


